Special Called FONCPL Board Meeting Sunday, October 27, 2024 2 PM to 2:40 PM
On the call:  Judy Hills, Joanne Straight, Kathy Lambe, Lyn Marsh, Karen Robbins.
Discussion:
1. Motion by Joanne and second by Karen to appoint Cindy Shipley to join the FONCPL Board as a Director with term ending December 2026.  Motion carried unanimously. Judy will speak personally with Cindy about changes within FONCPL Board.
1. We agreed that FONCPL is stable and the for the next year (2025) that the organization will basically be in a holding pattern to give the Board time to rebuild its leadership.  The following programs will continue:  $100 to Friends offering to host a gathering of other Friends group, Challenge Grants and Friend of the Year Awards.  The Board will consider any Seed Grant Applications that it receives.
1. Judy will ask Tess to be President for 2025. She will also ask Tess to agree to continue to handle the Grants and Award program.
1. Karen agreed to be Secretary and continue to monitor book challenges and bannings.
1. Judy will ask a person she knows who works part-time for the Carteret County Library to join the board as a director and to do the newsletter as she used to be the editor of a small newspaper in Carteret County.
1. Judy agreed to be available for consultations and mentoring in her role as Past President, but did not want to remain as a Board member.
1. Judy thanked Kathy for the marvelous job she did with the newsletter over the years.  Kathy will orient the next newsletter editor to her role assuming someone steps up by the end of the year.
1. Judy thanked Joanne for being Secretary over the years.
1. Judy thanked Karen for her work on book challenges and for agreeing to be Secretary.
1. Judy thanked Lyn for her work on the website.
1. Transition activities include:
10. New President’s name on the NC Center For Nonprofits membership.
10. New President and Treasurer will need to make arrangements with the bank for new signatories and new email notifications/online account access.
10. Recommend FONCPL purchase a Professional Zoom Account. Cost is $159.84 annually with up to 9 users for this one fee—they just have to be added to the account.  This would be a benefit to the FONCOPL Board members as they can use the Zoom account for any purpose (personal, committee meetings, their Friends group, other groups to which they belong)  Here is the link that explains it:  https://support.zoom.com/hc/en/article?id=zm_kb&sysparm_article=KB0063202 
10. Judy will work with Tim to do the 2025 budget so it will be ready for a Board vote in January.
10. Judy will do a tentative 2025 calendar of events that can be modified as the Board sees fit.
10. Judy will transfer all pertinent computer files to the appropriate FONCPL Board members.


